
Committee Meeting

September 16, 2015 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Robert LeBlanc, Stanley Folse, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr., Leonce Carmouche, Whitney Jasmin, Jr., Marlin Rogers, James Jasmin, Russell Loupe, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Wayne Waguespack were present. Joseph Dantin and Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Commissioner Whitney Jasmin Jr. presented the Safety Committee report. He reported that we had one lost time accident to report. Donald Chauvin jumped off an ATV while it was going down backwards and he jumped off falling on his left shoulder. He was seen by Dr. Ory and then sent to Thibodaux Regional Hospital for x-rays.

The last safety meeting for the maintenance department was held on September 16, 2015 and it stated at 6:00 a.m. Three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed: Shovel Safety, Poisonous Plant Safety and Tree Trimming Safety. The next safety meeting is scheduled for Monday October 19, 2015.

The Personnel Committee report was presented by Commissioner Russell Loupe. He reported that the performance and evaluations for the period ending July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015 for all classified employees have been completed. Mr. Loupe acknowledged all employee numbers who are eligible for a 4% percent merit increase. He further requested that he would like Randy to place this on the regular meeting agenda for October 7, 2015. 


Commissioner Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment

 Committee report. He said as of today all of the district’s
 light and heavy duty equipment is fully operational with the

 exception of Unit 1091, one of our new John Deere tractors. It
 had to been sent to Sunshine Equipment for (warranty) hydraulic

 repairs. They changed the hydraulic pump, but it did not solve

 the problem. They have contacted the factory representatives to
 see what they will try next. Mr. Carmouche suggested that if
 they do not solve the problems within two weeks that we ask for
 miss texas a new tractor. 

It was announced by Randy that the Mississippi Flood Control Association will hold its 80th Annual meeting in New Orleans, Louisiana on December 3, 2015 at the Westin Canal Place Hotel in New Orleans. This item is to be placed on the agenda for the Regular meeting in October.

Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Loupe moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Rogers.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
